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Tuesday 22nd July 2025
Dear Families of St Stephen’s,
Well, we've made it — the end of another fantastic academic year!

As we reach this moment, I want to pause and reflect on the incredible journey our children have
taken — a journey filled with learning, growth, and joy, made possible through your unwavering
support and partnership.

This year has been rooted in our core values: Compassion, Ambition, Rejoice, Excellence, and
Service. These are not just words displayed on our walls; they are the principles that have guided
and shaped our school community. Our children haven’t simply learned about them — they have lived
them, every single day.

Compassion has shone through in so many ways — whether it was supporting a friend in need,
raising funds for local charities, or showing kindness and respect to those from different walks of life.
Our children have shown empathy, warmth, and a deep care for others.

Ambition has driven our children to aim high and work hard. We've seen them set bold goals,
persevere through challenges, and grow into confident, capable individuals who embrace learning
with enthusiasm and determination.

Rejoice - what a joyful year it's been! Our school has been filled with laughter, celebration, and
shared experiences. From classroom achievements to playground adventures, the joy our children
bring has reminded us all of the magic in everyday moments.

Excellence has been a consistent thread in our children’s work, attitudes, and character. It's not just
about academic success — though there’s been plenty of that — it's about showing integrity, care,
and a desire to make a positive impact in the world.

Service has remained a cornerstone of our ethos. Our children have given their time, energy, and
hearts to help others, both near and far. Their willingness to serve is a testament to the kind of
citizens they are becoming — thoughtful, responsible, and compassionate.

A Heartfelt Thank You
This year’s success belongs to our entire community, and I want to say a huge and heartfelt thank
you.

To our parents and carers - thank you for walking alongside us every step of the way. Your
encouragement, your trust, and your belief in our shared mission have meant everything. Your
children’s achievements are a reflection of the support and guidance you give them at home.

To our incredible teaching staff and Senior Leadership Team - thank you for your tireless
dedication, passion, and commitment. You continually go above and beyond to ensure our children
thrive. Walking through our school and seeing the quality of teaching and care fills me with immense
pride.

To our amazing support staff - you are the heartbeat of our school. You've stepped up when
needed most, kept things running smoothly, and supported our children with warmth and good
humour every day.
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To our cleaning and site staff - thank you for keeping our school looking its best and for your
constant support during events and behind the scenes. Your hard work does not go unnoticed.

To our office and admin team - thank you for keeping everything ticking like clockwork. Your
organisation, problem-solving, and kindness keep the school running so efficiently, and we're
incredibly grateful.

To our kitchen staff and lunchtime organisers - thank you for nourishing our children and
keeping them safe, happy, and active during their breaks.

To our wonderful PTA - thank you for your tireless fundraising efforts and for making every event
magical. Your contributions make a real difference to our school community.

To Carol, who ensures our children cross the roads safely every day - thank you for your care and
consistency.

To Funtasia, for the excellent wraparound care you provide - thank you for creating such a
welcoming, fun, and supportive environment.

To Father C and Mrs Wilding - thank you for guiding our children on their faith journeys and for
helping them grow spiritually through Mass and school worship.

To our Governing Body - thank you for your guidance, wisdom, and the way you always put our
children first. A special thanks to our Chair of Governors, John Hawksworth, who steps down after
many years of outstanding service. We wish him all the very best for the future.

To Emmaus Catholic Academy Trust - A special thank you to the Emmaus Catholic Academy Trust
central team, whose guidance, expertise, and support have been instrumental in shaping our school’s
journey this year. Their unwavering commitment to excellence in Catholic education has helped us
grow and thrive as a school community. We are truly grateful for their partnership and for the many
ways they continue to support and strengthen our mission.

A Fond Farewell

We send our love and best wishes to Mrs Healey, who leaves St Stephen’s after over 22 years of
devoted service to our community. Thank you for your love, dedication, and everything you've given
to the generations of families you've supported.

We also say goodbye to Mr Meleady, Miss Abbey, and Mrs Khan — thank you for your contributions
and we wish you all every success in your next chapter.

To Our Year 6 Stars

To our amazing Year 6 children - what a fantastic year you've had! We are so proud of you. You've led
with kindness, maturity, and strength, and we know you will continue to shine brightly in high school
and beyond. Well done and good luck!

And Finally... To Our Children

A very special thank you to the heart of our school - the children. You have been truly wonderful.
Each day, you come through the doors with smiles on your faces, ready to learn and eager to grow.
Your humour, resilience, energy, and warmth make our school the incredible place it is. You embody
our values, and I couldn’t be prouder of each and every one of you.
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But for now... it's time to rest! Enjoy a wonderful summer with your families. Keep safe, cherish each
moment, and make some brilliant memories together.

We look forward to welcoming everyone back on Wednesday, 3rd September 2025.

With continued best wishes,

Mr Connor Lavin
Headteacher
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